
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SIEM REAP PRIMARY SCHOOL LIBRARY PROJECT 

The construction of a Library/Meeting Building located at Kok Khnang 

Primary School in Siem Reap made significant progress during the second 

quarter. The completion of this building is being funded by John Givonetti 

Giving.   

Following the closure of its English 

Language Outreach Program 

which occurred about the same 

time as the arrival of Covid, JGG 

narrowed its focus to the operation 

of its dormitories in Phnom Penh 

and Siem Reap for students 

studying at universities at these 

locations.   

At the end of 2023 JGG announced 

that in the future it would begin 

funding infrastructure projects in 

Cambodia and possibly elsewhere as 

resources allowed.  The 

Library/Meeting Building had been 

partially completed when the 

school’s funding ran out.  JGG not 

only agreed to provide funds to 

complete the project but added to the 

design to increase the building’s 

utility.   The project is expected to be operational by the end of 2024.  

 

John Givonetti Giving (JGG) 

A Charitable Organization 

Second Quarterly Report 

APRIL – JUNE  2024 

 



 

Sreyloeng Sut Achieves Government Nursing Credentials 

JGG’s longest serving Student Teacher has 

become a Licensed Associate Degree 

Nurse after passing the government 

examination.   

JGG English Student Teachers normally 

started studying English with JGG in the 6th 

grade, with the best students becoming JGG 

English Student Teachers in the 9th grade.  

Sreyloeng, who began studying English 

with JGG in the fourth grade, was able to 

begin her JGG teaching career in the 8th 

grade.  She was the only Student Teacher to 

do this. 



In January 2025 Sreyloeng will begin 

studying to become a Bachelor of Science 

Degree Nurse at Health Sciences 

University in Phnom Penh.  This 

university is the best nursing school in the 

country.  

While Sreyloeng waits for the January 

semester to begin, she is volunteering 60 

hours a week at a hospital in Phnom Penh 

which is supported by a US charity.  

Congratulations! 

 

 

JGG Dormitories Continue to Attract Much Interest 

Many students are applying for the limited spaces available in JGG 

dormitories.  The following is the current dormitory population: 

TOTAL: ________________________ 35 STUDENTS 

- SIEM REAP DORMITORY:  _____________7 GIRLS AND 4 BOYS 

- PHNOM PENH DORMITORY: ___________ 15 GIRLS AND 9 BOYS 

- RICE SUPPORT AND BASIC NEEDS: _____ 35 STUDENTS 

 
 JGG has received generous support from organizations including Wings of Hope, Charleys Kids 

Foundation, Nathan Yip Foundation, and many private friends of JGG. 

 

 


